

**SANTA FE MPO TECHNICAL COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MONDAY, MAY 22, 2023, 1:30 PM
500 MARKET STATION, SUITE 200, SANTA FE, NM**

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting of the Santa Fe MPO Technical Coordinating Committee was called to order by Romella Glorioso-Moss, Chair, at 1:38 pm, on Monday, May 22, 2022, at 500 Market Station, Suite 200, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

2. ROLL CALL

MEMBERS PRESENT

Daniel Alvarado
Brett Clavio
Neal Denton
Robert Freier
John Lovato
Javier Martinez
Ivan Trujillo
Romella Glorioso-Moss, Chair

MEMBERS ABSENT

Bryce Gibson
Tomas Martinez
Jeanne Wolfenbarger

OTHERS PRESENT

Erick Aune, MPO Officer
Leah Yngve, MPO
Hannah Burnham, MPO
Shannon Glendenning, NMDOT
Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Denton, seconded by Mr. Martinez, to approve the agenda as presented.

VOTE Mr. Alvarado, yes; Mr. Clavio, yes; Mr. Denton, yes; Mr. Gibson, Mr. Martinez, yes; Mr. Freier, yes; Mr. Trujillo, yes; Chair Glorioso-Moss, yes.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Clavio, seconded by Mr. Denton, to approve the minutes as presented.

VOTE Mr. Alvarado, yes; Mr. Clavio, yes; Mr. Denton, yes; Mr. Gibson, Mr. Martinez, yes; Mr. Freier, yes; Mr. Trujillo, yes; Chair Glorioso-Moss, yes.

5. COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

None.

2. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION

A. RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF TIP AMENDMENT 7

Ms. Yngve reviewed the list of amendments for the last cycle TIP, saying we received no public comments during the 15 day period.

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Clavio, seconded by Mr. Denton, to recommend approval of TIP Amendment 7.

VOTE Mr. Alvarado, yes; Mr. Clavio, yes; Mr. Denton, yes; Mr. Gibson, Mr. Martinez, yes; Mr. Freier, yes; Mr. Trujillo, yes; Chair Glorioso-Moss, yes.

B. PROJECT UPDATES

Ms. Yngve reviewed the staff report, saying the next Transportation Improvement Plan will be presented to you next month. She shared her screen and reviewed the list of projects.

Chair Glorioso-Moss said, regarding Tierra Contenta, she met with DOT this morning on several projects so they can allocate funding. Can we get an update on County projects as to funding obligations.

Mr. Clavio said he will ask Public Works to get with Leah regarding any updates to the plan.

Mr. Martinez said Cerrillos and 2nd Street is not in project S100681. We are \$10 million short. Once we have the \$10 million, he will bring it back. The NM 466 study is almost complete.

3. MATTERS FROM MPO STAFF

Ms. Yngve said the MPO is coordinating with the City of Santa Fe, regarding Bike Month event at Genoveva Chavez Center on Saturday from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. We will have pop-up bike lanes, a bicycle rodeo and exciting things for kids and adults. You are all invited.

4. MATTERS FROM TCC MEMBERS

Chair Glorioso-Moss welcomed Mr. Freier to the Committee.

Mr. Freier said he is the Director of Transportation for the Pueblo of Tesuque. Thank you for allowing me to be part of your Committee.

Mr. Clavio said the NE/SE Connector is under construction now. It should be executed by the end of the year. You will see detour signs posted as they go through the construction.

Mr. Denton said the USDOT grant required four changes. It is for a \$1.3 million project. The Feds will cover 80%. He will be speaking on KSWV radio with Ms. Yngve and Councilor Michael Garcia on BTAC.

Ms. Glendenning said there are all sorts of grants coming around. USDOT Navigator is a great tool for that. The New Mexico Outdoor Equity Fund just released their notice of funds as well. The total of the outdoor funds is \$7 million. As to State funds, the ADA Title 6 Coordinator is asking for entities to submit their requests by September 18th.

Mr. Alvarado said, as to the code rewrite, we are done with the first part, first phase. The next step is to issue a report on what we heard from the public and the City. There will be a draft with the proposed changes. The RFP Overall Plan will begin in July.

Mr. Martinez said we are working on the 466/St. Michaels interchange. We are looking at the preferred option for construction. We are still working with the Santa Fe Indian School on the right of way. The 1-25 project is going well. We will be switching traffic to the other side sometime in June.


5. NEXT MEETING JUNE 20, 2022

6. ADJOURN

There being no further business before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 2:07 pm.

Romella Glorioso-Moss

Romella Glorioso-Moss, Chair



Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer

Signature: Romella Glorioso-Moss
Romella Glorioso-Moss (Aug 22, 2023 06:33 MDT)

Email: rsglorioso-moss@santafenm.gov